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 Retrosheet has concluded a licensing agreement with Pete Palmer for his yearly data for
all players. This information is now displayed on our website. It is a great enhancement
to have our pages reflect the consensus choice for most accurate season totals.

 The project to digitize the official daily pages from the Hall of Fame is proceeding well.
We are back to 1945, with a few gaps between 1945 and 1949.

 Tom Ruane initiated the production of Retrosheet T-shirts which have been sent to a
number of volunteers. Many thanks to Tom for this thoughtful idea.

 We have not made a request for donations for the past two years as our bank balance has
been adequate to our needs. Some donations have continued to come in. We are still in
good shape financially but it is wise for us to build up our reserved a bit. Therefore,
donations are hereby solicited to help us improve our situation.

 More volunteers are needed to work on the digitization project.


